

The Parish of St Michael, the Archangel, Huntingdon

Parish Priest: Fr Philip Shryane 82 Hartford Road, Huntingdon, PE29 1XG

Tel: 01480 453257/462192.

Email: stmichaelshuntingdon@yahoo.com

Website: www.stmichaelrc.org Charity no 278742

13th October 2024 28th Sunday of Ordinary Time PMB page 143 Psalter: Week 4

SATURDAY 12th October: Vigil Mass

18.00 Mass

SUNDAY 13th October

09.00 Mass For the people of the parish

11.00 Mass Letecia Lendong +

15.30 Mass in Polish

MONDAY 14th October:

No Mass today

TUESDAY 15th October:

St Teresa of Jesus

No Mass today

WEDNESDAY 16th October: Feria

No Mass today

THURSDAY 17th October:

St Ignatius of Antioch

No Mass today

FRIDAY 18th October:

St Luke

09.30 Mass

SATURDAY 19th October: Feria

(LS) 09.30 Mass Fr Christopher Hogan +

10.00 Confessions

Vigil Mass. St Michael's 18.00

Please park in Riverside car park, across the road, not in the streets behind the church. This also applies if you come to evening events in the Church.

SUNDAY COLLECTION: in the orange buckets near the doors & the card reader in the GS Room.

HOLIDAY I am away on holiday part of this week, back on **Friday 18th October**. Many thanks to Fr Jim for covering the weekend for me. During rewiring of the house there is no wifi and so no phone, Fr Jim's number is 07742 273197 for emergency.

<u>COFFEE AFTER 9.00 MASS</u>, we need some new volunteers for this event, please come forward

Your prayers are asked for:

Our parishioners who are sick: Martin Ahern, Rita Anand, Peter Ashcroft, Francesca Bastow, Purgi Bloomfield, Pauline Brown, Eileen Dolan, Bridget Gaynor, Romualda Grabiene, Molly Hazell, Patrick Moore, Anne McGovern, Paul Reddington, Rita Swann, Fr Ivan Weston. May the Lord reach out his healing hand to them.

For those whose anniversaries occur this week: Bryan George, Michele Riformato, Wlaslystawa Grzeliuska, Nancy Kelly Andrew Leddy, John Hastings and Robert Mole. May they rest in peace.

STACEY HACKETT & KAMIL ROSIAK who were married last weekend, may the Lord bless them with many years of happiness and the gift of children.

Nation Cycle of Prayer: during Ordinary Time from September to Christ the King please pray for the following intentions: the care of creation; the harvest; students & teachers; the spread of the Gospel, especially on Home Mission Day & world Mission Day; prisoners & their families; all Victims of War & all our young people.

If you are going into hospital, please let Fr Philip know so he can visit. We do not always get the names of patients & can miss you if you do not tell us where they are. Thank you.

Last Sunday Collection

 Huntingdon:
 £260.03

 Standing Orders
 £425.50

 Dona
 £56.00

 Total
 £741.53

Thank you for your generous support of our parish community.

Retiring collection: for CAFOD £309.08 including £33 via Dona. Thanks



COMMUNION
our programme
for first
communion for
children who are
in Year 3 or
above at school
will begin on
Wednesday 13th
November with
a meeting at
19.30 for parents

not for children. This more than a month notice, please make provision for the care of your children and for you to be able to attend the meeting. The meeting will be in the GS Room.

ST LUKE'S DAY is on Friday 18th October. St Luke was an evangelist and a medical doctor; we wish a happy feast to so many of you who work in the medical profession in one way or another, may the Lord continue to bless your work through the intercession of St Luke.

JOURNEY IN FAITH there is no meeting this week. Next meeting, **Friday 18th October** at 19.30 in the GS Room, each session will last one hour.

PILGRIMAGE TO ROME TO CELEBRATE THE JUBILEE OF YOUTH As part of the Jubilee 2025, the Diocese will be leading a pilgrimage to Rome, joining with thousands of young people from all over the world. If you will be age 16 – 30 next summer 2025, come and join us! Find out more at our Launch Meeting on October 20th at Newmarket Parish Centre, 14 Exeter Road, CB8 8LT, starting at 12:30 (bring a packed lunch) will end by 15.00. See www.rcdea.org.uk/youth for more details.

REFURBISHMENT Extensive work in the house has now begun; I am living in St Ives while the work is done, I have given the phone number of the front of the newsletter. The house is being re-wired and at times there will be no Wifi available this means that Mass cannot be lives-streamed, even if it is planned to be; sorry this unavoidable. There are many other places you can visit for Mass, including St Ives at Sacred Heart Catholic Church St Ives Cambridgeshire (youtube.com)

<u>CLEANERS THIS WEEK:</u> members of the African community by **Saturday 19**th **October.** Thanks.

ANNUAL NATIONAL MASS COUNT continues this weekend and takes place to enable the Church to plan for the future and get a picture of how many people are attending Mass throughout the country.

NEW LECTIONARY: we will shortly be receiving our copies of the new lectionary; this is a different translation of the Scriptures from the current translation which we have used for more than 50 years. This will be quite a change for all of us, you and I have got used to certain phrases in the Scriptures which may now be different. The New Lectionary means that the Parish Mass Books will be obsolete. We will buy some new editions for our parish.



Many of you bring a smart phone to Mass with you, I wish to recommend that you buy an app from Universalis. The app will give you the Sunday readings, but much more as well, weekday readings,

the responses at Mass, readings in English and in several other languages including Portuguese and Malayalam, it will also give you the Daily Prayer of the Church and the Rosary. The app can be bought from Apps, programs (universalis.com) the cost is £19.99, and it can be put on to four devices, so your whole family for one cost. I recommend this to you, I use it myself for Daily Prayer and for lives of the saints, and much more.

APOLOGIES, CARD READER OUT OF ORDER, a new one is on order but not here yet. You can still donate online by going to our parish website, www.stmichaelrc.org and click on the Dona symbol.

PRISONERS' SUNDAY is kept this weekend to pray for those in prison and for all affected by their situation. If you wish to support the Prison Advice & Care Trust there are some envelopes near the doors.

<u>LISTENING & PRAYER MINISTRY:</u> http://rcdea.org.uk/listening-and-prayer/

May God's blessing be with you and all your family this week.

